
 
DECISION SESSION - EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR ECONOMY 

AND TRANSPORT 
 

TUESDAY, 20 FEBRUARY 2024 
 
DECISIONS 
 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of 
the Decision Session Executive Member for Economy and Transport   
held on Tuesday, 20 February 2024. The wording used does not 
necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a decision, 
notice must be given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4pm 
on the fifth working day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision 
sheet please contact Ben Jewitt. 
 

4. CASHLESS PARKING REVIEW (10:19AM)  
 
Resolved: 
 
a. That the cashless parking consultation results contained 

with annexes B to P of the report be noted.  
 

Reason: To ensure that decisions are informed by and 
give due regard to the views of residents and the impacts 
of any change. 

 
b. That cash payment be removed and offer pay by phone as 

the only way to pay on street for pay and display. 
 

Reason: To give effect to the Full Council Budget 
Decision. These are the machines most in need of 
replacement, the level of investment required to replace 
them and add debit, credit and pre-paid cash card and 
contactless cannot be justified. 

 
c. That cash payment be retained at Bootham Row and 

Castle Car Parks, for those who cannot use the app or do 
not have access to a card. 



Reason: Gives effect to the consultation that has identified 
impacts of going cashless on people, some of whom will have 
protected characteristics. The two car parks recommended are 
the Gold Standard car parks identified in the access review. 
 

5. ACOMB FRONT STREET PHASE 2 - OPEN PUBLIC 
ENGAGEMENT ON COSTED DESIGNS AND IDEAS FOR 
THE SCHEME (10:32AM)  
 
Resolved:  
 
That open public engagement on the Acomb Front Street phase 
2 project approach be approved, in order to test costed designs 
and ideas for the scheme and receive feedback. 
 
Reason: 
 
Public engagement, and analysis of feedback responses, is 
essential to enable officers to finalise detailed designs for the 
phase 2 works that benefit from public engagement comments; 
and to ensure that a fully costed scheme can be presented to 
Executive for consideration and approval to proceed in summer 
2024. 
 


